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1-1. Were any network improvement targets not met in 2016? 
- No, all targets were met. In fact, we exceeded our 2016 budget for our rural FTTH builds and 

completed more projects than originally planned. 
 

1-2. Have any new projects been added to the 5 year plan for 2018 and 2019? 
- Due to completing more rural FTTH builds than planned in 2016 and forecasting the same 

results for 2017, we have moved some of the builds that had been originally scheduled for 
years 2020 and 2021 into the budget for 2018 and 2019. 

 
 

 


